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Bassetlaw Community Governance Review 

Nottinghamshire County Council comment on final draft recommendations 

 

Area Recommendation / Proposal Comments 

Ranskill and Torworth That further consultation be undertaken by 
Bassetlaw District Council on the boundary 
between Ranskill and Torworth at the rear of 
Field View Gardens before formulating a 
proposal. There are no proposals presented 
to change boundary on the western side of 
the A638. 

Nottinghamshire Council is aware that there is 
no current consensus amongst local 
communities regarding the boundary between 
Torworth and Ranskill Parishes. The Council 
acknowledges the further period of 
consultation that is being undertaken before 
any proposal for the area is formed. As the 
area affected does not impact on the county 
division boundaries, the only comment 
Nottinghamshire County Council wishes to 
make is to endorse the approach being taken 
and its recognition of the sensitivity of the 
matter. In the event that recommendations 
arising from further consultation affect County 
Council Division boundaries, the Council asks 
for the opportunity to make representation 
around the need for any related alterations.  

Carlton in Lindrick and the 
unparished area of Worksop 

The area defined by the Rippon Homes 
development at Blyth Road / Thievesdale 
Lane to be transferred from the parish of 
Carlton in Lindrick to the unparished area of 
Workshop. Any final decision on this 
boundary would need the approval of the 

Bassetlaw District Council’s report which sets 
out the proposals highlights that the County 
Councillor for the area is supportive. 
Nottinghamshire County Council notes the 
proposal of adjusting the boundary between 
Carlton in Lindrick and the non-parished area 
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Local Government Boundary Commission for 
England (the boundary affected is the district 
Ward boundary).   

of Worksop, transferring the Rippon Homes 
development at Blyth Road / Thievesdale 
Lane, which would move them into the 
unparished area of Worksop. As the proposal 
does not affect the division boundaries, the 
County Council has no comments it wishes to 
make. 

Holbeck and Welbeck Parish 
Council and Cuckney and 
Norton Parish Council 

That proposals to merge Holbeck and 
Welbeck Parish Council with Cuckney and 
Norton Parish Council are supported in 
principle 

The County Councillor for this Division has 
indicated his support for the proposal. As this 
proposal has no impact on the County 
Division boundaries, Nottinghamshire County 
Council has no further comment that it wishes 
to make. 

Rampton and Woodbeck Parish 
Council 

To increase the number of parish councillors 
from 7 to 8 

The County Councillor for this Division has 
indicated his support for the proposal. As this 
proposal has no impact on the County 
Division boundaries, Nottinghamshire County 
Council has no further comment that it wishes 
to make. 

Beckingham-cum-Saundby 
Parish Council 

To reduce the number of parish councillors 
from 11 to 8 

As this proposal would have no impact on 
division boundaries, the County Council does 
not wish to make any comments on the 
proposal to reduce the number of parish 
councillors for Beckingham-cum-Saundby 
Parish Council. 

 


